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Bridge of Don Academy Parent Council

telephone: (01224) 707583
e-mail: parentcouncil@bridgeofdon.aberdeen.sch.uk 

Chairperson’s Report 2014-2015
Introduction
2014-15 has been another interesting year for Scottish education with the continuation of the Nationals curriculum and the introduction of the new Higher qualifications.  Through regular communication with the Head Teacher, Mrs McWilliam, the Parent Council has been kept informed about many aspects of school life, both academic and otherwise.

Business as Usual

One of the main purposes of the Parent Council at Bridge of Don Academy is to support the school in all its varied activities and goals.  We can do this effectively largely due to the open approach  taken by the Head Teacher whereby many topics related to the management and day to day operations of the school are brought to the monthly meetings for discussion.

This year has been another busy one and the Parent Council members have been consulted on a wide range of important topics in relation to Aberdeen schools in general and Bridge of Don Academy in particular :

· Monitoring and Tracking

· Validation and Self Evaluation

· Exam Results
· New Higher Exams
· Inclusion Review

· Bridge of Don Wider Area Education

· Aberdeen Parent Council Forum

· Universal and Targeted Support

· School Expenditure

· Staffing

· Improvement Planning

· Accommodation

· School Show – Copacabana
In addition the members of the Parent Council members took part in a lively discussion around the Parental Involvement Strategy which was published by ACC. This resulted in a number of proposals to improve the way that Bridge of Don Academy engages with the parent forum as a whole.

The School show this year was Copacabana and yet another brilliant night was had by all who attended. Once again, Ann Allan did a marvellous job of arranging the raffle and Lorraine Kennedy organised the troops very efficiently to sell the tickets which resulted in a substantial amount of money being raised to help with future productions.  Thanks Everyone !
Thank you to Mr Haggarty, Mrs Forbes and the rest of the team of staff and actors for another brilliant show.
Financial Matters
100 Club

The 100 Club continues to be a successful venture largely due to a huge amount of hard work by Ann Allan and her family. This source of finance has allowed the Parent Council to fulfil a large number of the requests for funding received from school staff.

EasyFundraising
This additional stream of funds allows the Parent Council, and therefore the school, to benefit financially from the online shopping of any subscribers. The scheme continues to provide a constant source of cash.
Donations

As a result of the income generated through the 100 Club and EasyFundraising, the Parent Council has been able to donate money to a variety of causes throughout the year :

· Duke of Edinburgh Award
· Visualisers for Maths department
· Design & Technology software
· Computing Textbooks
· ASN/MICAS equipment
· Social Studies Printer
· Maths – MyMaths Subscription
· Library 
Aberdeen Parent Council Forum (APCF)
There is regular attendance by BODA Parent Council at the bi-monthly meetings of the APCF which allows every Parent Council within Aberdeen City to meet and discuss city wide issues relating to school life.  Any relevant information is then discussed at Parent Council meetings.
And Finally  .... Thank You ... Once again ...
On behalf of the Parent Council of Bridge of Don Academy I would like to pass on a huge thank you to every member of staff at Bridge of Don Academy; to the Head Teacher, the Senior Management Team, the teaching staff, the PSAs and support staff, the administration staff and everyone else who contributes to making the school the welcoming place it is.
The pupils and parents at Bridge of Don Academy are very lucky to have the support of such a dedicated group of people making the many achievements of our young people possible.

On a personal note I would also like to thank every member of the Parent Council.  It makes my job as Chairperson so easy to be surrounded by such a supportive group.
There are also special  thanks ; to Lorraine Kennedy and Ann Allan for continued support in their official roles for another year and to Linda McKessick and Neil Wiseman who have accompanied me to the meetings involving the larger area of Bridge of Don and Aberdeen City over the course of the year.  
I would also like to say thank you and bid farewell to Linda Milne who has been a regular attender and often a voice of reason over the past few years. Thanks Linda !
Once again, it has been an honour and a pleasure to be the Chairperson of the Parent Council over the last year. 

THANK YOU ALL

Shona Wildi

Chairperson

Bridge of Don Academy Parent Council

September 2015
